

PRESIDENT: Mike Fox 221-0430

VICE PRESIDENT: Ray Wyland 645-1034

SECRETARY-TREASURER: Rosemary Frank 451-8187 DESIGNEES: Roger Westerberg 458-0708

Al Amsden 484-4058

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Eleanor Renwick 888-7233, 227-0018 W

CHAPTER 54 MEETING: MONDAY, APRIL 9, 1984 7:30 p.m. SANBORN AVIATION

Dear Chapter 54 Members and Friends:

I've got my bags packed and my sleeping bag rolled for the museum work party weekend! The schedule and projects indicate a fine two days ahead in April. There is still room on the bus as of this date (3/28/84) so give me a call and I'll sign you up! FOR A VERY SPECIAL TIME!!

MAR. MEETING NOTES: At the next meeting give a hearty welcome to Joe Jessup, a new chapter member who signed on last month.

Discussion was held on a chapter picnic. Mike has called for volunteers to set up and coordinate the date with Ray Wyland, and to plan when, what & how. Gerry Laundry has the beer category under control. Please contact Mike to let him know what you will do.

Applications are being accepted for The Holman Award, which is awarded to an adult making a significant contribution to aviation. The Lindberg Trophy is awarded to a young person for outstanding acheivement by age 23, in the field of aviation. Written support of your nominee for either of these awards should be sent to Darryl LeMire, 4779 Otter Lake Rd., White Bear Lake, 55110.

Thanks to Bill Schanks for supervising the rib-stitching demo and practice session.

PAT COOK is looking for Slick run-out mag parts, mags or whatever that's related. If you've got any, call Pat at 776-7968.

EAA Aircraft Liability & Hull Insurance provides coverage for those sometimes-difficult-to-insure homebuilt, aerobatic, antique and classic and modern production aircraft at the lowest possible premium. You may also insure your aircraft construction or restoration project under this EAA program. For further information and rate quotes, contact:

> Aviation Underwriters of America P.O. Box 19267 Greensboro, NC 27419 1-800-334-0061

EAA Aircraft Building Techniques - Wood, the first of a new series of technical manuals condensed from materials previously published by EAA and the EAA Aviation Foundation is now available. This 120 page publication provides a wealth of information for builders and restorers of wooden aircraft. It is available for \$8.70 ppd. from the EAA Aviation Foundation, Wittman Field, Oshkosh, WI 54903.

CONGRATULATIONS TO GENE FRANK ON THE SALE OF THE BENSON GYROCOPTER!!

Add these dates to your CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

April 29, Spring Fever Fly-in Breakfast, 8 a.m. - 1 p.m. Roseau, MN 218-463-2571

April 18-19, Minnesota Pilots Safety Seminar. Agenda: movie, "Pilot Responsibility" plus presentations on SAR/ELT's, TCA-MSP, Safety & Weather, and Predicting the Unpredictable. For locations and other information contact Neil Hyink, 612-296-1141.

June 16, Pig Roast at Benson's International, \$15./person covers the works: food, beer, mix, music by 5-pc. band, aerial demonstration, plus overnight camping is available. Speaking from experience, it's a great party!!!

June 15-17, EAA Ultralight '84, "The Freedom of Flight" Theme for this year. Oshkosh, WI

June 30-July 3, Grandpa's Jumpfest skydiving meet, Albert Lea, MN 507-373-0608.

July 1, Flight Breakfast & Antique Airplane Show, Albert Lea. MN 507-373-0608.

July 28-Aug. 4, EAA Fly-in and Convention, OSHKOSH, WI.

June 22-24. Four category aerobatic competition at Princeton, MN
Many extra - curricular activities planned for the
weekend. Contact Ken Terry for more info at 560-2182.
Sponsored by IAC Chapter 78.

July 19-22, Dayton International Airshow and Trade Exposition. 10th Anniversary

